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Ms. GIFFORDS. Mr. Speaker, this 

week the Space Shuttle Discovery 
docked at the International Space Sta-
tion to deliver the final platform of 
solar panels that will support addi-
tional laboratories and the arrival of 
an expanded crew. 

As the new chair of the Space and 
Aviation Subcommittee and a cham-
pion of solar energy, I am delighted by 
the space solar alliance that will ad-
vance human knowledge and techno-
logical development. 

The panels being installed 220 miles 
above us this week have a wingspan of 
a 747, and they contain over 32,000 cells, 
enough to power 50 homes. 

Recently, First Solar, an Arizona 
solar panel maker, announced solar 
cells that will be less than $1 per watt. 
Global Solar, another Arizona com-
pany, creates solar cells that can be in-
tegrated into military and police gear. 

What started as an expensive niche 
technology is now a consumer-driven, 
mass-produced product. Solar was ab-
solutely vital to America’s success in 
fulfilling our bold commitment to ex-
plore the heavens. Today it is playing a 
vital role in tackling an equally 
daunting task, America’s energy inde-
pendence. 

f 

OUTRAGE TOWARD AIG 

(Mr. PITTS asked and was given per-
mission to address the House for 1 
minute.) 

Mr. PITTS. Mr. Speaker, House Re-
publicans share the outrage of the 
American people that AIG would use 
taxpayer dollars to award executive bo-
nuses during this economic crisis. 

But we believe the American people 
deserve 100 percent of their money 
back, not 90 percent. The American 
people deserve to know that this whole 
outrage could have been avoided. 

Senator WYDEN authored an amend-
ment banning executive bonuses, and 
that amendment was stripped from the 
stimulus bill. Senator DODD took re-
sponsibility, but he told CNN that ‘‘the 
administration had a problem with the 
amendment.’’ 

The bill on the floor today to enact a 
90 percent tax on AIG employees is just 
a cynical attempt to divert attention 
from the truth that Democrats in Con-
gress and this administration made 
these bonus payments possible in the 
first place. 

House Republicans have legislation 
that would ensure 100 percent of these 
bonuses are returned to taxpayers, but 
they blocked the plan from receiving a 
vote today. The American people have 
a right to get 100 percent of their 
money back, and Mr. Geithner should 
resign. 

f 

WAL-MART BATTLES TO DEVELOP 
ON BATTLEFIELD 

(Mr. WELCH asked and was given 
permission to address the House for 1 
minute and to revise and extend his re-
marks.) 

Mr. WELCH. Mr. Speaker, 164 years 
ago brave Texans and brave 
Vermonters fought on an historical 
battlefield about 60 miles south of here, 
the Battle of the Wilderness. There 
were 165,000 troops amassed there, in-
cluding Vermonters from the 1st Bri-
gade; and 1,200 from Vermont’s ranks 
died. Among them was Daniel Lilly, a 
teacher in Barnard, Vermont. His fu-
neral is still today remembered as the 
largest funeral in the history of that 
town. Another, Ed Holden, fought and 
survived, but saw his brother with his 
head shot off die on the battlefield. 

Today a different battle is taking 
place on that hallowed ground. It is a 
conflict between a great American cor-
poration, Wal-Mart, and a great Amer-
ican historic battlefield, the Wilder-
ness. My friend from Texas and I have 
joined together to ask Wal-Mart to do 
the right thing and not build its facil-
ity, a 140,000-foot facility, on that bat-
tlefield where troops were massing. 

The question for us is whether we can 
honor the fallen. And that, as my 
friend will tell you, is just the way it 
is. 
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WAL-MART VS. HALLOWED 
GROUND 

(Mr. POE of Texas asked and was 
given permission to address the House 
for 1 minute.) 

Mr. POE of Texas. Mr. Speaker, I ap-
preciate the historical comments my 
friend from Vermont has said regarding 
Union troops from his home State. The 
Battle of the Wilderness took place in 
May 1864. 

On the second day of the 3-day battle 
with a statement made by General Lee, 
‘‘Texans always move them,’’ the 
Texas Brigade successfully forced back 
Grant’s Union troops. However, the 
Texans sustained 60 percent casualties. 

There were 165,000 troops, Union and 
Confederate, in this Battle of the Wil-
derness. That is the number of troops 
that we have in Afghanistan and Iraq 
put together on one battlefield. There 
were 29,000 casualties. The fighting was 
so fierce in the dense woods it caught 
fire, and hundreds of wounded on both 
sides burned to death. Their graves are 
only known by God. 

Mr. Speaker, those troops from the 
North and South were all Americans. 
Mr. Speaker, here is the battlefield. It 
is outlined in this black line. On this 
hallowed ground right here, you can 
see this X is where Wal-Mart wants to 
build one of their beautiful stores. 
There are other locations available for 
Wal-Mart. So we from the North and 
South in a bipartisan way want Wal- 
Mart to build someplace else. 

And that’s just the way it is. 
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MARCH MADNESS BRINGS US 
TOGETHER 

(Mr. COHEN asked and was given per-
mission to address the House for 1 
minute.) 

Mr. COHEN. Mr. Speaker, Democrats 
and Republicans may disagree on 

things, and people in my city of Mem-
phis may disagree on things over the 
years. But one thing that brings us to-
gether is March Madness, the NCAA 
tournament which tips off this morn-
ing. 

In that tournament will be my home 
team, the University of Memphis Ti-
gers. They have the longest winning 
streak in the country, 25 games, and 
they have the Coach of the Year in 
John Calipari. We have a great team 
that came just inches away from win-
ning the national championship last 
year. 

We were seeded number two this year 
rather than number one where we 
should have been. But this is the oppor-
tunity to show who deserves to be seed-
ed number one. The University of Mem-
phis Tigers that bring my community 
together and do something that bas-
ketball and sports can do for this coun-
try in bringing us together in difficult 
times and giving us a pastime that is 
so important will do well, and our city 
will cheer for them and see that they 
do well. 

President Obama has picked them to 
make the Final Four. He was correct. 
He picked them to lose to Louisville; 
he was wrong. We will do well. 

Go Tigers. 
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AIG SCANDAL 

(Mrs. BACHMANN asked and was 
given permission to address the House 
for 1 minute.) 

Mrs. BACHMANN. Mr. Speaker, 
today we understand that the Obama 
administration’s stimulus bill—the $1 
trillion stimulus bill—was also the AIG 
bonus protection plan, because we un-
derstand now today that language is 
contained within the stimulus bill that 
would ensure that the AIG bonuses 
would stay with the executives who re-
ceived them. 

The American people are outraged. 
We are outraged as well. But who knew 
about these bonuses? When did they 
know about it? CBS News has reported 
the Obama administration has known 
for weeks about these bonuses. Senator 
CHRIS DODD also said that he knew 
about these bonuses, put the amend-
ment into place, but says it wasn’t his 
language, it was the administration’s 
language. 

This is a scandal that is brewing in 
Washington. We need to have answers. 
The American people need answers. 
This is their money that is being spent 
for these failing businesses. It’s time 
that the American people know what 
the real truth is. 

f 

AIG OUTRAGE 

(Ms. TITUS asked and was given per-
mission to address the House for 1 
minute.) 

Ms. TITUS. Mr. Speaker, I also rise 
today in outrage over the recent news 
that AIG paid out over $165 million to 
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